
 
 

 

 

December 2019 CWLSFA Monthly Meeting 
Location:  Paradise by the Slice, Wernersville 
  
I.  Call to Order: Meeting called to order by Jim Krick at 7:04 pm 
  
II. Attendees: Jim Krick, Lizzie Merin, Chris Morgan, Courtney Epolito, Carolyn Spano 
    
III.  Motion to Approve October Minutes: 
         1st: Lizzie Merin 
         2nd: Chris Morgan 
IV.  Committee Reports 
1. Equipment:  Jim Krick reporting. Turn in went well.  Most equipment was returned. Helmets 

went out for reconditioning. 32 helmets aged out in 2019, over 40 will age out in 2020. Bill 
Sellers spoke to the rep and looked at purchasing Speed Flex helmets for Midgets.  Looking to 
purchase approx. 60 helmets.  

2. Coaches Committee: Jim Krick reporting. Looking to get coaches meeting set up again for the 
spring.  

3. Fundraising: Jim Krick reporting.  No Report 
4. Grounds/Maintenance: Jim Krick reporting. Matt Schrum winterized the sprayer. The combo 

locks are off the sheds and back to the pad locks.  
5.  Apparel: Leftover stock is at the equipment house. 
6. Concession: Jim Krick reporting. Paul Hopple cleaned the fryer.  Upright freezer defrosted and 

hotdogs donated to the CW Mat Club. Jessica Barr has the concession key. 
 
V. BAYFL: Jim Krick reporting.  November meeting was cancelled. Only a VP position was 

nominated. There will not be a December meeting. Next meeting is January 16, 2020.  
 
VI. CWCA:  Jim Krick reporting.  Nothing to report. 
 
 
VII. Treasurer's Report:  Carolyn Spano reporting:  PO Box dues were due in October and was paid 

in full. 
 October’s income:     Income: $3,226.00   Expenses: ($8,453.32)   Net income: ($5,227.32)  
 Account balances as of 11/30/19 at Fulton Checking:  $35.651.47 
  
  
Motion to Approve Financial Report:  1st:  Lizzie Merin 
      2nd: Chris Morgna 
 
 
VIII Unfinished Business: 

Banquet went well 195 people were at the banquet for tackle. The flag football banquet at 
the YMCA was also a success. Will look into contacting Leesport Farmers Market during 
the off season to look at reserving the location for the banquet. 
 



 
 

 

 

 
 
VIIII New Business:  

1. Midgets finished the season in 4th place, Mites finished in 3rd Place. 
2. Bingo March 27th at Galen Hall.  Equipment is booked. Bingo tickets will be sold online 

again, will contact Jay High again for printing of the tickets.  
 
**Next meeting: Monday January 6, 2020 @ 7pm at Paradise by the Slice. 

 
Motion to Adjourn at 8:00pm 

1st: Carolyn Spano 
            2nd: Lizzie Merin 
 


